
Workshop Minutes

June 9, 2021

The Germany Township Supervisors met for a workshop at 9:30 a.m. at the township office, 136
Ulricktown Road.  The meeting was called to order by Tom Osborne, Chairman; Supervisor Jack
Ketterman,  and  Supervisor  Elwood  Albin  were  also  present.   Also,  in  attendance,
Secretary/Treasurer, Susan Hansen, Carroll Dell, Project Coordinator/Planning Chairman, Tim
Waltz Roadmaster and Attorney James. 

Guest –   Mr. Graham, Attorney Puhl and Mr. Ditzler

Comments:

Attorney Puhl discussed the Notice of Violation for stormwater runoff at the Ditzler property
with the Board of Supervisors.  Attorney James suggested having the Township’s Stormwater
Management Engineer go out to Mr. Ditzler’s property and inspect to make sure the runoff is not
running on the neighbor’s property.   Mr. Ditzler agreed to allowing our engineer inspect his
property with prior notice as to when he would be coming.

Planning Commission Report:

The Planning Commission did not have a meeting in June.  There will be a July meeting to re-
organize.

Project Coordinator:

Mr. Vranich will be sending a change order for the park to remove the culvert and pipes.

Roadmaster Report:

1. Kindig Road Widening is complete.
2. St. Johns Road pipe and box culvert work, the road will be closed for 3 to 4 days next

week.
3. Lot 13, Crosswinds Subdivision, driveway pipe has still not been fixed.

Secretary’s Report:

Ms. Hansen reviewed the following items with the Supervisors:

1. Ultra-Care Systems LLC as-builts have been received and release of escrow will be on
the regular meeting agenda.

Supervisors:

There being no further discussion the workshop was adjourned at 10:26 a.m.



Workshop Minutes

June 23, 2021

The Germany Township Supervisors met for a workshop at 9:30 a.m. at the township office, 136
Ulricktown Road.  The meeting was called to order by Tom Osborne, Chairman; Supervisor Jack
Ketterman  was  also  present.   Also,  in  attendance,  Secretary/Treasurer,  Susan  Hansen,  Tim
Waltz, Roadmaster and Carroll Dell, Project Coordinator/Planning Chairman.  Supervisor Albin
was absent.

Guest – None

Comments:

Planning Commission Report:

The Planning Commission did not have a meeting in June, there will be a July meeting.

Project Coordinator:

Mr.  Dell  met  with  Dave  Lawrence  about  the  Project  Coordinator  position.   The  Board  of
Supervisors would like Ms. Hansen to set up an interview with Mr. Lawrence and the Board on a
Wednesday.

Roadmaster Report:

1. The septic  system at  944 Gettysburg Road has not been corrected.   Ms. Hansen will
contact KPI about the situation.

2. Mr. Waltz asked about the appraisal for the Diver’s property and purchasing for the park.
Ms. Hansen will contact Jeff Shaffer who is doing the appraisal. 

Secretary’s Report:

1. Ms. Hansen completed the applications for the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021.
2. The Federal Government has approved Juneteenth as a Federal Holiday.  The Board of

Supervisors will start this in 2022 since the 19th has passed.

Supervisors:

Chairman Osborne asked Mr. Dell for a date for his retirement party.  July 28th at noon is a good
date  and  time.   Mr.  Dell  will  let  Ms.  Hansen  know who  would  like  to  attend  outside  the
Township.

There being no further discussion the workshop was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.


